Holy Family Church
Pastoral Council Meeting

March 28, 2018

Members Present: Ed Panconi, Maxine Liggins, Helen Condit, Dennis Diekmann, Ramon Barreras, Mary
Schimmoller, Tina Tran, Erin Arnold, Joan Ervin, Cambria Tortorelli, Kendrick Kwock, and Juan Jlimenez

Members Absent/Excused: Hayden Claisse, David Sanchez, Gloria Lopez, Holly Caruso

Opening Prayer: Maxine Liggins read Matthew 6:14-15. Council reflected on the reading.

Minutes from previous meeting of Feb. 28, 2018: Minutes approved as read with the omission of
Community Life Commission.

Pastoral Planning Update: Cambria Tortorelli, Ed Panconi, and Tina Tran

¢ Ed Panconi presented the new Pastoral Plan for 2018-2023.

e The roll-out for the Pastoral Plan is scheduled for May 6, 2018.

e On May 6, 2018 a video will be presented at all Masses to review the new Pastoral Plan.

¢ The Continental Breakfast on May 6, 2018 will be sponsored by HF Kindergarten. The children as
well as the Council will be wearing T-shirts promoting the new Pastoral Plan.

e HF students will do an art project to help promote the new Pastoral Plan.

¢ In the Hall the Council will be greeting parishioners and answering their questions on the new
Pastoral Plan.

® There will be Kiosks in the Hall manned by members of the Pastoral Council. The purpose is to
ask parishioners to give suggestions or input to the new Pastoral Plan. Their input will help
achieve the goals of Faith, Hope, and Love.

e There will be activities in the Hall for the children.

e Prayer cards will be given out for parishioners to write their intentions. These cards will be
placed in a time capsule and opened at the end of the 5 year Pastoral Plan.

PLD Report: Cambria Tortorelli

e Cambria asked for everyone possible to attend the Auction.
e Areminder that Early Bird tickets for the Auction are 10% discount.
¢ Danations for the Auction (Silent or Live) are needed.



* The new landscaping for the Church will start the week after Easter.,
* HF received a $75,000.00 donation for the new landscaping.
® On Feb. 21*' there were some challenges at the school:

1. There was a lock down at the school on Wed. 21 due to a suspicious person at another
school in South Pasadena.

2. HF received a telephone call from the police to report this activity.

3. There were rumors of a threat from an 8" grade student.

4. There was a meeting of the parents of the 8" grade on Wed. 28™ to address the
problems/rumaors.

An Integrated Approach to Serving and Leading: Mary Schimmoller

e Fr. Tri Dinh, SJ will lead the program on Saturday, April 14" from 1:00 PM — 5:00 Pm.
* The program is to find parishioners who could step into leadership roles.
* Afollow-up meeting: Serve as | Serve will be Sept. 14-15.

Commission Reports:

Education/Formation Commission: Ramon Barreras

e No meeting since last Council meeting.

Community Life Commission: Juan Jimenez

* The All Leadership dinner on April 10" will be hosted by the Worship Commission.
e On April 20" the Community Life Commission will host a movie night. The movie will be “The
Great Gatsby”. This is to promote the theme of the upcoming auction.

e The hat and bowtie worn by Leonardo DiCaprio in the movie will be on display. It will be an
auction item.

*  April 24™ the Community Life Commission will host a wine and cheese reception for the
Hospitality Ministry.
o June 12" will be the Transition Dinner for the Commissions.

School Report: Erin Arnold

* All 8" graders have been accepted into High Schools of their choice.
* There will be a Summer School for K-8t

* HF students did excellent at the Academic Decathlon. A 105 teams were present and HF came in
14" overall.

e There will be Parenting classes over the summer.



Outreach Commission: Maxine Liggins

e Outreach Commission is setting goals to bring young people into the Community at HF.

® They plan to have the youth sponsor a dinner at the Ronald McDonald House.

* They also plan on expanding the youth participation at the Giving Bank.

® Outreach is planning on the possibility of a scholarship for youth involved in Community Service.

Respectfully submitted: Judy Skitek





